
  

 
Officers  

  President Victoria Fila  664-0302 

 Vice President  Dave Richardson  245-2172  

 Secretary  Bill Penrose  780-1143 

 Treasurer Mark Davidson  975-6075 

 Board of Directors  

  2021 - 2022 David Schulte  954-8554 

 2021 - 2022  Donovan Wagner  869-2050   

  2022 - 2023 Ted Rupp  743-8012 

 2022 - 2023 Mike Tucker  400-9656 

 2022  Elizabeth Boccardo  245-0923 

   

Membership Chairperson 

 Janet Keisler  333-3398    

  

Articles or news to be included in the Cutting Remarks should be emailed to your Editor,  

Wayne Klement (wayneklem@aol.com) or call him at 520-954-6298.   Submission 

deadline is the 20
th
 of each month.  Thanks! 

See us online at:  www.lapidaryclub.org 

“CUTTING REMARKS” 
The Official Publication of the Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 

520-323-9154 

Please join us January 8th 

at 9AM for the monthly 

meeting. There is an 

optional social hour that 

begins at 8:00am followed 

by a guest speaker at 

9:00am followed by the 

monthly meeting.  See 

meeting minutes for details.  

Visitors are always 

welcome. 

Volume 2022  Issue 1  January 2022 
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Cutting Remarks, Volume 2021, Issue 12, December 2021.  Published monthly by the Old Pueblo  

Lapidary Club, 3118 N. Dale, Tucson, AZ 85712.  Telephone:  (520) 323-9154, a non-profit organization. 

THE PREZ SEZ  ……………….…. by Victoria Fila, President 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all of you.  

I hope you all had a great Christmas, and your New Year will be full 

of great memories.  

Our Christmas Luncheon and 50Th anniversary was a success and we 

all had a great time.  

Special thanks to Wayne Klement, Kim Filips, Danny Harmsen, Bill 

Penrose, Mariza Richardson and Helen Serras-Herman for her presentation on the 

history of Old Pueblo Lapidary Club.  

Our annual officers and board member election was held, and all were in flavor on 

the current officers and board members. John Poole was the election committee 

chairperson. Officers: President Victoria Fila, Vice President Dave Richardson, 

Treasurer Mark Davidson, Secretary Bill Penrose. Board of Directors: 2 year term: 

Ted Rupp,  Mike Tucker. One year term Elizabeth Boccardo. Donovan Wagner and 

David Schulte will remain on the Board of Directors and serve the second year of 

their 2 year term. 

Our trip to collect Shattuckite  was a success. Everyone found something and we all 

had fun.  Will be doing another trip in the near future.  

January field trip will be to the University of Arizona Alfie Norville Gem and 

Mineral Museum located at the old courthouse on 115 N Church Ave Ste 121 Tucson, 

AZ. on January 8th after our meeting. Meeting time 12:00pm. Please arrive a few 

minutes early and please wear your badge so our guide for the tour Eric Fritz will 

know who our members are. Special thanks to Helen Serras-Herman for getting this 

trip organized.  

Next rockhounding trip will be late February or the first Saturday of March.  

For any field trip you must have your dues paid prior. For the November field trip to 

collect peridot I did let some existing members sign up for membership at our 

meeting place as a curiosity since the trip was the Saturday after Thanksgiving and 

they had a family member visiting that wanted to go.   

Everyone take care and see you at the next general meeting 1/8/22.  

 

Victoria Fila  

OPLC present.  
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January 8, 2022 OPLC speaker - Dr. Larry Fellows 

The Grand Canyon- The Rest of the Story 

  

We are in for another great treat for our January 8, 2022, OPLC monthly 

meeting. Past Arizona State Geologist and retired Director of the Arizona 

Geological Survey, Dr. Larry Fellows, will be presenting to us The Grand 

Canyon – The Rest of the Story.  

Larry is a returned speaker to OPLC; he has given us two great presentations on the 

Geologic Features in Southern Arizona and Pompeii and Herculaneum. Giving a 

description of his talk, Larry said that, “The Grand Canyon tells me four stories, the 

first and most obvious being its size and color.  This is what attracts the tourists; no 

signs or ranger explanations are necessary.  It is awesome!  The other three stories 

about the Canyon pertain to the geologic history of its roof, its walls, and its 

'basement.'  My guess is that most tourists leave the Canyon with little, if any, 

understanding of those three interesting and fascinating aspects, the rest of the 

story.  They are the subject of my presentation: Grand Canyon - the rest of the story.” 

He continued saying, “Arizonans are fortunate to have ready access to the Grand 

Canyon, one of the seven natural wonders of the world.  Tourists from all over the 

world travel to see the Canyon, as you soon realize when you are there watching a 

sunset and discover that many (most?) of those standing beside you are not 

speaking English.”  

Dr. Larry Fellows, born and raised in Iowa, earned degrees in geology from Iowa 

State College, University of Michigan, and University of Wisconsin.  After working in 

petroleum exploration and teaching at the university level, he began employment at 

the Missouri Geological Survey.  In 1979, Larry was selected to be director of the 

Arizona Geological Survey and the first official Arizona State Geologist, a position he 

held until his retirement in 2005. He transformed the Bureau of Geology and Mineral 

Technology into the modern Geological Survey.  

Please make sure you don’t miss this great speaker. Looking forward to seeing you 

all and start our New Year 2022,  

Helen Serras-Herman, OPLC Program Chair 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Carolyn Freita 

Justin Hairston 

Ken & Kometh Howard 

Nils Knauseder 

Nathan & Tina Levy 

Tiffany Mayer 

Chris Morris 

Michelle O’Donnell 

Melanie & Mark Shult 

Giovanni Smith 

DON’T FORGET 

Please don’t forget to continue to bring in YOUR (or anyone else’s for that matter) aluminum cans 

to the Club for recycling.  Your contribution would be greatly appreciated to help add $’s to the 

Club’s treasury.  Thanks!  

MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE JANUARY 1, 2022 

At the present time we have 374 members.  You would be helping out our 

Membership Chair, Jan Keisler, to begin paying your 2022 dues now so we 

don’t overload her on the first part of January.  She only has two hands :)    

January 1st starts a new year for our Old Pueblo Lapidary Club. Use of the club 
facilities and equipment is restricted to members that have paid their annual 
membership dues and have completed both the front and the back of the club 
membership form. Our insurance precludes us from allowing anyone that has not yet 
paid their dues for 2022 from using any club facilities and/or equipment. The monitors 
have been instructed, starting January 1st, 2022, to verify that all members are on 
the current membership roster indicating that they have paid their 2022 dues before 
allowing them to use club equipment. Members can pay their dues to the monitor in a 
lab on the day they plan on using the equipment to gain access to the club training 
facility. Hope to see you all at the club and have a great year making beautiful things! 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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COMMITTEES 

ADVERTISING 

 Twink Monrad   (520) 297-9454 

BUILDINGS,  GROUNDS & EQUIPMENT   

 Wayne Klement   (520) 954-6298 

 Mike Tucker   (520) 400-9656 

 Pete Petersen   (520) 886-9021 

PROGRAMS 

 Helen Serras-Herman  (520) 761-9907 

CLASSES 

 Victoria Fila   (520) 664-0302 

FIELD TRIPS  (COMMITTEE) 

 Victoria Fila   (520) 664-0302 

HISTORIAN 

 Twink Monrad    (520) 297-9454 

JUNIOR EDUCATION 

 OPEN -  NEED VOLUNTEER! 

RAFFLE/DOORPRIZE 

 Kim Filips   (520) 743-8070 

KITCHEN 

 General Membership 

LIBRARIAN 

 Bill Cascio   (520) 638-8144 

MEMBERSHIP   

 Janet Keisler  (520) 333-3398 

   SECURITY 

 John Poole  (520) 777-5588 

SILENT AUCTION 

 Dan Harmsen  

BUSINESS MEETING REFRESHMENTS 

 Twink Monrad   (520) 297-9454 

 Victoria Fila   (520) 664-0302 

SILENT AUCTION 

 Dan Harmsen (520) 721-8452 

NEWSLETTER 

 Wayne Klement (520) 954-6298 

WEBSITE 

 Brian Peterson (520) 449-2660 

Ad Expires 11-30-22 Ad Expires 11-30-22 
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DONATIONS   

• A multitude of boxes of beading paraphernalia received from an anonymous donor. 

• Anonymous - Display case and display items  

Thanks to those that have made donations to help keep this club running!  We welcome donations so if you 

have lapidary related items, please contact Dan Harmsen at (520) 721-8452 to arrange a pickup or drop-off. 

Members Receive 10% off select merchandise,  and 3-ounce price break on all silver purchases! 

 

Ad Expires December 31, 2022 

 

STERLING SILVER JEWELRY 

BOOKS - SLABS - ROUGH 

STONES - BEADING SUPPLIES -  

 

HOURS:  (TUES -  SAT 10:30 - 5:00) 

CLOSED SUN & MON) 

 

OPLC MEMBERS RECEIVE 10% 

OFF ON ALL MERCHANDISE 

EXCEPT SPECIALS.   

$10 MINIMUM PURCHASE 

 

STERLING SILVER WIRES AND 

SHEET RECEIVE THE NEXT 

PRICE BREAK Ad Expires 12-31-22 
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MONEY SAVING DISCOUNTS 

• Allen’s Treasure House 10% off of finished jewelry (except custom 

made), decorator items, and novelties (exludes unformed minerals 

and specimen sets).  5% off of all other merchandise not having its 

own discount schedule, including unformed minerals and specimen 

sets.  No discounts on services except per applicable schedule if any.  

• DAH Rock Shop - 10% on most items, $10 minimum purchase.    

520-323-0781  3401 Dodge Blvd, Tucson  

• Kent’s Tools  -  10% discount except for net priced merchandise.   

520-461-1350 - 2745 N 1st  Avenue, Tucson 85719 

• Tucson Mineral & Gem World - 10%   520-883-0682  Web address:  

www.tucsonmineral.com 2801 South Kinney Road, Tucson 

• Arizona Lapidary - Arizona Lapidary & Gem Rough - 10% Discount 

off rough rock  520-399-6641  NEW LOCATION TO BE 

ANNOUNCED  

• Silver Lining Gemstones - 20-35% discount on most items. 520-

203-8430, or  see Mike DeMeritt at any of his labs. Includes 

Instagram Store (IG Name: silverlininggemstones) 

• Starr Gems - 10% Discount on select merchandise, and 3-ounce 

price break for all silver purchases.   220 W Drachman, Tucson  

1/8 of a page -  

2" H by 3 1/2" W  

$36.00 per year 

$18.00 per half year 

$3.00 per month 

1/4 of a vertical page - 

4 1/2" H by 3 1/2" W 

$48.00 per year 

$24.00 per half year 

$4.00 per month 

1/4 of horizontal page - 

2" H by 7 1/4" W 

$48.00 per year 

$24.00 per half year 

$4.00 per month 

1/2 page - 4 1/2" H by 7 1/4" W 

$96.00 per year 

$8.00 per month 

Full page - 9 1/2" H by 7 1/4" W 
$168.00 per year 
$14.00 per month 

Rate Schedule for Advertisements    - - -    Ad Sizes & Prices 
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CURRENT LAB SESSIONS - NOVEMBER 1, 2021  

CABBING:  

Monday 6 - 9 pm,  Monitor:  Donovan Wagner, (520) 869-205 

 First and second Monday of every month available for cabbing instructions 

Tuesday 9am -12 am, Call for dates.  Monitor:  Dan Lilly, (801) 995-9692  

      3:30 – 6 pm,  Leave message on phone.  Monitor:  Margarette Harris (520) 561-2315 

Wednesday 6 - 9 pm, Monitor:  Keith Haubert, (520) 784-8283  

Thursday 6 - 9 pm, Monitor:  Tom Tuten, (803) 260-5423  

Friday 9am-12n, Monitor:  David Schulte, (520) 954-8554  

 First and second Friday of every month available for cabbing instructions 

Saturday 2 - 5:00 pm,  Call for dates.  Monitor: Peter Moma (907) 947-6768 

Sunday 10 am - 2 pm, Monitor:  Gloria Shenanaquet, (520) 396-9715  

Sunday 2 - 5 pm, Monitor:  Malcom Currie (360) 707-1360  

SILVERSMITHING:  

Monday 9am -1pm - Monitor:     Pete Valentine.   (208) 409-7910 

Tuesday 9am-12n,  Monitor:    John Poole.  (520) 777-5588 

Wednesday 9am - 3pm,   Monitor:    Elizabeth Boccardo (520)  245-0923 

                         6-9pm,   Monitor:    Bill Penrose.  (520) 780-1143 

Thursday 9 am - 3pm,  Monitor:    Elizabeth Boccardo (520) 245-0923 

                         6-9pm,  Monitor:    Bill Cascio.  520-343-9927 

Friday,              9-1pm,  Monitor:    Giac D Aquisto. (520) 207-6219 

                         1-4pm,  Monitor:    Lou Ackerman.  (520) 290-6968 

Saturday.          9am-12n, Monitor:   Jamie Germaine.  (520) 288-0135 

Sunday,            10am-3pm,  Monitor:   Giac D Aquisto.  (520) 207-6219 

CASTING:  

Tuesday 9am -12n, Monitor  Liz Williams    (818) 300-5262 

Wednesday 4 - 7 pm, Monitor  Chuck Lundstrom    (520) 241-9262 

 Available for casting instructions upon sign up and  class schedule to follow 

FACETING:  

Monday 9am - 12:00n, Monitor  Dave Richardson,  (520) 245-2172 

 NOTE:  Available for faceting instruction every day he monitors 

Wednesday 5:30 – 8:30 pm, Monitor  Dave Richardson,  (520) 245-2172  

Sunday 12:30 - 3:30 pm  Dave Richardson, (520) 245-2172 

SAW ROOM: 

Sunday 9am - Noon  Mike Tucker  (520) 400-9658 

Tuesday 9am - Noon  Betty Mehlhoff  (253) 208-7460 

Thursday 9am - Noon  Pete Peterson  (520) 886-9021 
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Minutes of December 28, 2021 OPLC Board Meeting 

5.00 pm, W Penrose, wrp0143@comcast.net 

Present:  Victoria Fila, Bill Penrose, David Schulte, Mike Tucker, Ted Rupp, John Poole, 

Pete Peterson, Wayne Klement, Jan Keisler, Twink Monrad, and Donovan Wagner.  

A quorum was present.  

Treasurer’s Report - Mark Davidson – Delayed due to absence of Treasurer. Interim figures 
valid December 26 were provided by email.  

Membership - Jan Keisler - 378 members at end of 2021, 152 members signed up for 2022. 
Dues for 2022 are due now. Monitors to be notified that admission to labs depends on being 
a member in good standing. Also, our liability insurance only applies to members in good 
standing.   

Silent Auction:  Danny Harmsen – no report. 

Labs status:   

Cab lab - David Schulte/Donovan Wagner – All okay.  

Faceting - Dave Richardson – no report. 

Casting - no report 

Silver – John Poole – All okay, some torches have leaks and have been removed 
from service.  

Saw room – Mike Tucker – The saw room still needs a 24” blade. 

Field trips: Victoria Fila – 
A trip to the Cadillac Road area for shattuckite and copper minerals was successful.  
After the general meeting January 8, members with badges will get a tour of the new 
ANGMM museum downtown.  A peridot trip is to be arranged for February 26 or March 5.   

Membership meeting for January 8, 2021: The new executive for 2022 will be sworn in. The 
speaker will be Dr. Larry Fellows “The Grand Canyon: The Rest of the Story.”  

Gem Show – Signup sheets are available for the February show.  

Other business –  

The budget must be approved by the membership at the January meeting. The budget was 
recently debated at a Board meeting.  

The City of Tucson will be doing bulk pickup of waste soon, probably early February. 

David Schulte will investigate the need for a retail license for purchasing club items.  

Advertising – Twink Monrad has recruited advertising for the newsletter: 2 full page, 2 half 
page, and 2 quarter page ads.  

There was extensive discussion of a family membership. Ultimately, it was decided that 
renewal for junior members would be $10 for those who sign up after January 1. The 
minimum age for membership in the Bylaws is 8. The Board voted to reduce that age to 6; 
since it is a Bylaw change, it will be voted by the membership on January 8.  

The annual shop pass proposal was voted down.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:30.  

mailto:wrp0143@comcast.net
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Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 

(Cutting Remarks - January 2022) 
3118 N. Dale 

Tucson, AZ 85712 
(520) 323-9154 

OPLC MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 
An application form can be downloaded from the Club website at: lapidaryclub.org/join_us.shtml  

The membership fees shown below are informational purposes only and are listed on the form: 
 
Type of membership:  1st Quarter  2nd Quarter 3rd Quarter 4th Quarter Annual Renewals 

  Single Member          $30.00      $23.00    $16.00     $11.00       $25.00 

 Couple (same address)         $40.00    $30.00    $23.00     $16.00       $30.00 

 Junior           $14.50        $11.00     $9.00     $6.00       $12.00 
 

Old Pueblo Lapidary Club, 3118 N. Dale, Tucson, AZ 85712  

The Business Meetings are held on the 2
nd

 Saturday of each 

month except for December.  A pre-meeting social hour is at 

8:00 a.m., followed by an educational program, and ends with 

the monthly meeting.  Visitors are most welcome. 

 OPLC Fieldtrip to Alfie Norville Gem & Mineral 

Museum in Tucson on January 8, 2022, 12 Noon 

 

After our January 8, 2022 monthly OPLC meeting, I arranged a special fieldtrip 

to tour the newly opened Alfie Norville Gem & Mineral Museum. We will be 

treated to a guided tour with museum manager Eric Fritz. He will be expecting 

us around 12 Noon. Any member who wants to come is welcome; we will drive 

down individually and meet at the museum’s entrance. Entrance fee is waived for 

us. This is a special treat for OPLC members. Hope you can join us. 

Looking forward to seeing you all,  

Helen Serras-Herman, OPLC Program Chair 

http://lapidaryclub.org/join_us.shtml

